
CONFIDENTIAL SESSION  JANUARY 19, 2021 
 

The Board of Education of the Borough of North Caldwell in the County of Essex, New 
Jersey, convened in Confidential Session on January 19, 2021, at 8:01 p.m., via online 
Zoom Meeting. 
 
 
Roll call by the Business Administrator: 
  
Present:  Mr. Robert Projansky, President 

Mrs. Mindy Opper 
Mrs. Jordan Shumofsky 
Mrs. Sapna Malige 
 

 
Also Present:  Dr. Linda Freda, Superintendent 
   Mr. Michael Halik, Business Administrator/Board    
   Secretary 
   Mr. Scott Zucker, Esquire 
 
Executive Session Discussions: 
 

 Negotiations update 
 Legal Update – Mr. Zucker attended zoom at 8:05 p.m. to discuss a grievance 

with the Board and was on until 8:28 p.m. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

As there was no further business to discuss, the Board adjourned at 8:33 p.m.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Michael Halik 
Business Administrator/Board Secretary 


